
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 17th February 2023 

Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This half term has gone so quickly. We’ve hosted a really big range of events and trips across school. This week, we had our Careers Day 

and I’d like to say a really big thank you to the Parents/Carers that supported us, along with Governors and other professions, in talking 

to classes across the school. Children hearing about a range of careers really helps them to think and dream about the roles they’d like 

to do in the future and it really makes sense, connecting classroom learning to future aspirations. Pupil feedback has been very positive 

and they have thoroughly enjoyed learning about a range of nurse careers, roles within the army, community support roles and business careers. 

We are saddened by the devastating earthquake disaster in Turkey and Syria. One of our Parent's has asked if we can share a link to invite our Parent/Carer community 

to make a donation. Please head to the following link if you are able to make a donation. https://www.dec.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal 

Reception Space Day 

Reception began their new topic with a 

sensational start as pupils discovered a 

box containing a bear who had travelled 

to the moon! As part of their ‘Space Day’, 

children came dressed in space themed 

costumes. Lots of the children created their own costumes made of 

recycled materials. We were very proud of the effort that families 

had made with children creating jet packs, helmets and space  

rockets. As part of their ‘Move it Monday’, they held an astronaut 

training camp and built their own space rockets to fly to the moon. 

Nursery have also been ‘Out of this World’ exploring space in their 

Rocketship role play. They have created some fantastic writing 

around what they would take with them in a rocket to the moon.  

Parent’s Evening 

Our newly launched Online Parent’s Evening Booking System, School Cloud, has worked really well. We had a really big increase in Parents/Carers 

booking appointments, this did make the evenings very busy. We will now work through a few teething problems. Overall, it does bring a number of 

benefits. A big thank you to Mr Haywood in the School Office who rolled out this project. 

I could see from the conversations going on with teachers that children were proudly showing their work in classrooms. It’s lovely that you’re all able 

to celebrate some really excellent outcomes in pupil groups across the curriculum. It’s always a really nice opportunity for Parents/Carers to get  

inside the building and classrooms; getting a sense of our beautiful displays and artworks and other curriculum outcomes in and around school.  

Year 5 Fashion Show 

Last week, the Year 9 clothing committee from Ormiston 

Forge Academy visited Temple Meadow to work with our 

Year 5 pupils. Children were using donated clothing to 

create outfits for the fashion show, which was presented 

to our Year 4 pupils. Throughout the day, pupils were 

required to justify their choice of clothing. With the  

support of the Year 9 students, our year 5’s made  

alterations to clothing to suit their style and made outfits 

ready for the catwalk. The children have been working on projects which  

encourage people to re-love clothing rather than clothing ending up in landfill.  

“I liked designing the outfits and styling it when it was all done and adding accessories and colouring 

and matching all the colours to see if they blended with the other colours. Mariam and Chanel 

looked amazing and so beautiful.” 

“I learned that old clothes can come to use by using them to make more clothes like how we made 

outfits from old clothes and by being creative with it and the fashion show at the end was fun to 

watch.” 

“I have enjoyed this experience and working with the Year 5’s. It is a great way to recycle clothes.”  

RHSE Parent Workshop 

Thank you to the Parents/Carers 

that attended the second RSHE and  

Protective Behaviours Parent  

Session on 9th February; one of our 

governors, Claire Lamb, also  

attended. It was lovely to have such 

active participation from all who attended and the session received 

positive feedback.  

We have completed the prize draw for those who attended this and the 

previous sessions. The draw was made by one of our Head Girls.  

Congratulations to Mrs Homer who was the winner of a £20 voucher.  

Football Event 

On Wednesday 8th February 2023, a team of 
Year 3 and 4 girls had the opportunity to go to 
Gospel Oak Academy to take part in an  
Interschool Football Festival. Throughout the 
morning, they practised their football skills and 
then took part in mini matches against other 
schools. The team were praised for their perseverance and fair play. Well 
done girls!  



 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 








